Meeting of the Lake Erie Swimming Board of Directors

Solon Police Station Community Room

November 19, 2012

Present:  Diane Finnerty, Dale Craddock, Julie Bare, Carl Shellenbarger, Brian Peresi, Chuck Kunsman, Katie Miller, Dana Lautenschleger, Paige Kelly, George Bare, Julie Knurek, Cindy Sapochetti, Kim Stewart, Frank Campbell, Jim Stacy, Pam Cook
Absent:  Eleni Gill,  Sarah Tobin, Molly Washko, Craig Yaniglos, Tom Stacy, Bob Burwell
There were no conflicts of interest.

Announcements:  Katie Miller will be attending Notre Dame next fall.  
Approval of Consent Agenda

1.  Minutes from October meeting were approved.
2. General Chair Report – Board members were urged to please get their reports in on time.
1.  Approval of 2013 Gold Champ Format- A flier was passed out in regard to this item.  Friday will timed finals distance events as well as 13 and over 50’s.  On Saturday and Sunday there will be one session of prelims lasting approximately 6 hours, although time standards will be tougher.  Debate is whether to run prelims open and separate later by age or to run prelims in age group format.  Order of events was balanced.  This may be a one year shot as there is a movement by scheduling committee to have a 14 and under and open championships, two separate meets.  A time standards will be used as cuts, although 12 and under need one A time and then be given 2 bonus events.  Teams will be limited to 2 relays per event.  There will be no deck entries or a high fee will be charged to discourage deck entry. The safety of warm ups is a concern.  Katie Miller is concerned about the length of prelims with one session.  Finals warm up will start 3 hours after the conclusion of prelims.  Carl says that 4 hours between sessions would work better.  Motion to approve 2013 Gold Championship Proposed Format passed.  
2. Spire/LESD request for waiver of all approval/sanction fees for Ronald McDonald Meet was approved.

3. Spire/LESD request for waiver of all sanction fees for CZ Sectionals, March 21-24, 2013 was approved.

4. Waiver of part of sanction fee for HSC meet due to poor attendance, loss to LE would be $225.40.  HSC agreed to host this meet after NCS was not longer a team.  Motion to waive part of sanction fee for HSC meet for $225.40 approved.
5. Coach for Black History Meet, February 15-17, 2012, entries due Tuesday, January 29, 2013.  Tom Stacy is supposed to be working on this, but Frank has not heard from him.  Tina suggests that a request for coach be sent out by Pam.  A means of asking for athlete interest is also needed.  Any athlete can participate, not just minority athletes.

6. Safe Sport Conference – Frank would like to send Pam and Tina to the Safe Sport Conference.  Julie Bare thinks this should already be part of the budget and we do not need to vote on this.

7. Photography Release Forms for Swimmers- Cindy thinks we should have release forms for swimmers as we use photos in handbooks and at the awards ceremony.  It would be an LESI form.  Julie Bare thinks this would be more of an issue if we were talking about using pictures on the web.  Tina called USA Swimming Safe Sport Committee and they do not have a policy, but consent to use a picture is the general recommendation.  Pam Cook and Kathy Lautenschleger can work together to get a form circulated to each team.  John Morse and Cecil Gordon from Safe Sport will be contacted in regard to this matter.
Discussion Items

1. Whether club service points should be given for sanctioned or approved dual meets, tri-meets, or meets like the Youngstown Showdown (5 teams).  Sanction fees are not collected at these meets.  Tina feels that these meets are providing more opportunities for our athletes.  Scheduling Committee is hoping to offer more dual meets next season anyhow in hopes of allowing kids to compete closer to home.  Brian Perisi feels we should award service points now if we want to encourage these types of meets in the future.  Motion to award one point for large teams and two points for small teams who host non- scheduled meets passed.  

2. Issues with Braun – Multiple issues were brought up, including color of the backstroke flags, ventilation issues, size of locker rooms, swimmers being caught in bulkheads and lines for flip turns.

Reports
3. Safe Sport -  A presentation on safe sport policies and guidelines was given by Pam.  An email about bullying and internet safety will go out to teams in the next week or so. Teams will be required to develop their own bullying policy. The policy of the USA Swimming is the default policy and there are two parts to it.  The team policy will need to go out to the team members.  The club will need to get a signature of every athlete.  Clubs need to develop their own travel policies – we do have an lsc travel policy.  Athlete protection, sexual misconduct and reporting were discussed.  Tina is looking for a parent volunteer with a good sense of confidentiality to serve on the safe support committee.  
